KHS Band Booster Meeting

December 13, 2017

Meeting brought to order by Mike Detweiler at 7:20 pm.

Correspondence: none

Presentation of October Minutes

Motion to accept to accept November minutes Rory, seconded by Tara. Motion passed.

E-Motions & Votes

• Still working on this section. Check back next month.

Committee Reports

- Alertify: Michele Milgrim I am still missing 32 student's forms. If you are not getting Alertify emails or phone calls, please contact me at milgrim 1@gmail.com. I will send another copy of the people that are missing to the directors and Mike.
- **Uniforms**: Stacie Kremper Repairs are being done. We had about 35 uniforms that need repair. Color Guard uniforms will be washed. Will start packing right after break.
- Color Guard: Michele Milgrim on hiatus until January.
- Ways and Means: Robyn Murray #1. Holiday Marketplace Craft & Vendor Fair was held on November 11. This event was held at Chambers School. All 43 booth spaces were sold out. We even had some food trucks parked outside! This event raised over \$5,000. We are in the process of reserving Chambers School for next year. Date would be November 10. Thank you to Krista Ortiz, Kathleen Detweiler, Jackie Stocker, Jackie DeCicco, BettyLou Folwell and Mike Detweiler for making this show a reality! Thank you to all of the crafty Band moms who made the North Pole Shop come to life! And of course, to all our Band parents who volunteered their time to help at the Craft Fair! #2. Fall Raffle – Students earned over \$12,000 – thank you to all 43 local businesses who donated prizes for this raffle. Thank you to Trish Miller for chairing this event. #3. Can Shake – Over \$2,800 was raised from this event. All monies will go directly to offset travel costs for marching season in 2018. Thank you to Jaimie Miller for chairing this event. #4. Food Drive – On November 18, 866 items were donated to ShopRite's Partners in Caring and the Hudson Valley Food Bank's "Jam the Van" Campaign. #5. Citrus Sale – \$3,500 was raised for student accounts. Thank you to Trish Miller for chairing this event. #6. Holiday Wreath Sale - \$192 was raised from this general event. Thank you to Carolyn Boice for chairing this event. Because of our upcoming trip to Disney World, this event was not as successful as in years past. #7. Gertrude Hawk Chocolate – Contact Kathleen Detweiler if you need more chocolate. #8. Can/Bottle Returns – With the holidays right around the corner, keep the cans coming! #9. **General events are extremely important, as the funds raised help the Booster Club purchase instruments, flags, Color gard uniforms, field show music, drum skins, breakfast, pizza and anything else that the Band needs. Without General events, the Booster Club would not be able to aid the Band. **
- **Equipment**: Matt Van Aken we just need to repair a timpani cart. We need to fix up the American Flag. We also need a work party to repair the uniform racks.
- Yearbook: Denise Breithaupt Will be asking senior parents for their ads soon. Orders must be in by the end of January.
- Chaperones: Denise Breithaupt will be sending out another email for Disney as we get closer.
- Website: Dave Sahloff no report.
- **Publicity**: Tara Rogerson will be sending out something about going to Disney shortly to the newspapers.
- Fall Fanfare: Stacie Kremper/Mike Detwiler thinking about tentative dates. October 22 is the first choice and the 14th is our second choice. We will know at the February meeting.
- Band Banquet: Denise Breithaupt no report.
- Treasurer's Report: Valerie Percy/Anne Lamb review of the treasurer's report. A lot of money has gone in and out of the account because of paying for flights and Disney. The total deposited in student accounts is \$24,000. That's a lot of work from a lot of people. Motion to accept the treasurer's report Denise, seconded by James. Motion passed.

Old Business

- The emotions and votes we are still looking at how to incorporate that into the minutes.
- Tax ID. We got our Tax ID number from the government. The new bylaws are going to get posted. We are going with these for the first year. They won't be voted in because we had to have them done to set up the business structure. There are some changes including top positions and terms. Alumni will be off exec and will be a committee. We will have middle school committees. Each executive position will have a log book with the job description and procedures. They will be on the website very soon.

New Business

- It is a Disney year and the third payment has always been a flexible number. It depends on fundraising, final costs, and a lot more. We are in a good position this year with a lot of fundraisers dedicated to raising money for Disney. We would like to give each child going to Disney (192) a \$50 credit from the boosters to help drive down the cost for families. Motion to spend \$9600 to offset the cost of Disney from the boosters. Seconded by Anne. Motion passed. GOOD JOB ROBYN.
- We are trying to get a concession stand going for the play this weekend on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Anyone who can help by donating items or help man the concession stand please contact Kathleen.

G and G's Corner

Band Dates:

January – Winter Concert

o 1/25-30 - Disney

- Five-week reports are just going out now. Please check with your child about lessons and sectionals and such.
- We are creating shoe boxes for teenaged, homeless students. The shoe boxes have personal items including soap, toothbrushes, and more. Your student should have already put money in. Monday, the section leaders are going shopping to put together the boxes. There will be a wrapping party and Family of Woodstock will distribute the boxes.
- Disney update... the flights are paid for, bussing is paid for. The hotel bill is here. Thank you for being patient and waiting for the last payment information. The luggage tickets are here as well as our bus tickets to get from the airport to the hotel. We are still waiting for the park hopper passes and the workshops have been paid. The third payment is going to be worked out and finalized early next week. Flight manifests and room assignments are all set. The truck has a little bit of space to hold dry food stuff so the kids can take some food but not have to take it on the plane. This information will be available at the meeting in January. Students need id. Sixteen and older need ID, under sixteen need school ID. Also, check that the nurse has all medications on the list.
- There was a lot of confusion about Syracuse. The trip to Syracuse cost \$200 and that amount was taken out of the accounts November 1.
- In January there will be a parent/student meeting with information about the Disney trip. You will get the dates for the meeting. You only need to go to 1 of the 3. The meeting is required. At this meeting all information will be distributed including the flights, times, and information about food.
- Parade is around 2:30ish Friday in Magic Kingdom and Workshops are Saturday. Please make sure your child has 2 of the White Band Shirts. They need to wear it on Friday, parade day. They also need to wear it for the workshop.
- There will also be a chaperone meeting. More information about that coming up. Chaperones need to have their maroon shirts.

Adjourn

- Motion to adjourn made by Robyn, seconded by Denise. Motion passed.
- Next meeting January 10